Groveland Water & Sewer Commissioners Meeting OF GROVELANII

February 3, 2020

2020 MAR -5 AM 9: 26

TOWN CLERK RECEIVED/POSTED

Attending: Commissioners: Chairman, Jim Sheehan, Jake Greaney, Jeremy Lapon

Superintendent: Colin Stokes

Office Manager: Pat Rogers

Visitors: Jason Neves, Dog Park, Mike Dempsey, Conservation Committee

Chairman, Jim Sheehan opened the meeting at 5:17 PM. The minutes of January 13, 2020 accepted by Jim Sheehan seconded by Jake Greaney with the following amendments the # sign should be a \$ sign and brought should be bought.

Colin Stokes, Superintendent stated that Denise Dembkoski and Rebecca, Town Planner are having a meeting on March 3 or 4th, which will include the Conservation Commission, rail trail, and National Grid. They have requested that Bill Daley get all is information (plans) by the end of February. The crossing needs to be done before the meeting. They'll get to us in a couple of weeks. They are trying to find money for the easement crossing. That will cost \$3-4,000.00 for the survey. They have no funds for this but it might be possible to roll it into the Conservation fund. We need to get a CR with the easement.

Response to the Selectman regarding the Rate Increase

The Board reviewed the response to Selectmen. See attached letter.

Jim Sheehan motioned to accept the changes to the letter, Jeremy Lapon seconded, all were in favor.

Haverhill Capitol Bond Payment

Colin talked to Bob Ward and is still waiting for numbers from the other Director. The Department is meeting with the Finance Board on March 18th at 5:30 PM.

IMA

Jim Sheehan talked to Bob Ward and discussed that it will be 18 million per day for sewer and storm water VOC and suspended solids at 4%. Jim Sheehan is concerned about the pumping.

Page Two

February 3, 2020

Colin has spoken to Ryan Allgrove from Environmental Engineering about putting together a plan for a new well. Also, another well at town forest could be possible they can do a test for a new well there too.

Dog Park

Jason Neves attended the Board's meeting and will come back to the next meeting to discuss the dog park. He is suggesting a ½ acre of land near the cell tower. The old park is too small.

New Regulations

Ryan Allgove has completed the regulations. He has put them all into one book and changed some of the fees, and names of who is in charge. Jim Sheehan will read them and return them.

Well#3

PFO's is a new test that will be required by DEP. The results at Well #3 are elevated after we have finished sampling we will have to shut down the well. Biomarine sent out a second party and they messed it up, and the others didn't run the samples in a timely matter. The sampling is very defined. DEP wants us to shut off, then do testing with 3 & 4 together. The lab will be collected tomorrow and sent to Biomarine. There is a 3-4-day turnaround from Con-test. The six compounds can't be more than 20. Well #3 was 160, but the data point was incorrect. The state form said non-detected. All will be resampled.

Mike Dempsey, Conservation Committee

Attended the meeting and gave an update on the easement (Bussings). Mike stated that we will be getting funding from CPA and can move forward. Mike will check if the easement has to be approved at town meeting.

106 King Street

Plans were reviewed to start the process. They will be doing wells. The Town Planner would like to have our department reach out to the developer to see if we could talk about running the water it 1200 feet. There are 10 lots plus the original house. The Board agreed this the Planner to reach out the them. Colin Stokes had to fill out paperwork because he will be building a house there.

Page Three

February 3, 2020

Superintendent's Report

Saturday at 5AM there was a water break on Coleman Road, it was an 8" pipe.

Part Time Position

The job description was presented to the Board for their review. Jeremy Lapon motioned to have Denise, Personnel Director post it and Jim Sheehan seconded the motion.

The next meeting will be March 2, 2020 – 5:15PM

Motioned to adjourned at 6:15PM

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Rogers